COMBINED PUBLIC NOTICE
AND PUBLIC MEETING
AMENDMENT TO FY 2006
CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE
EVALUATION REPORT (CAPER)

The City of Rapid City has completed the Consolidated Annual Performance and
Evaluation Report (CAPER) for the Community Development Block Grant
(CDBG) 2008 Fiscal Year, from April 1, 2006 to March 31, 2007. It was
discovered aifter approval of the FY 2006 CAPER that the HUD IDIS Reporting
system had incorrectly carried forward Unliquidated Obligations from FY 2005
and not included all the Unliquidated Obligations for FY 20086.

The changes to the following two reports: Activity Summary Report (PR03) and
CDBG Financial Summary (PR26) did not affect any of the ‘bottom line”
expenditure totals or actual balances reported in the CAPER. The only
caiculations affected are those used to determine compliance with the Public
Service and Program Administration caps on spending. The percentages
changed slightly and are still within the guidelines.

A copy of the two corrected reports are on file for public review and comment at
the Rapid City Public Library, 610 Quincy Street, Rapid City, SD; the Pennington
County Housing and Redevelopment Commission, 1805 Fulton, Rapid City, SD;
the Community Development Division, 300 Sixth Street, Rapid City, SD; or, by
visiting the City web site at www.rcgov.org.

The Community Development Division will conduct a public meeting to accept
comments on the Amendment to the FY 2006 CAPER in conjunction with the
Legal and Finance Committee meeting on July 11, 2007 at 12:30 p.m. at 300 6"
Street, Rapid City, SD and again at the City Council meeting on July 16, 2007 at
7:00 p.m. at 300 6" Street, Rapid City, SD. On July 17, 2007 the approved
amendment will be submitted to the U.S. Depariment of Housing and Urban
Development (HUD).

if you desire to attend these meetings and are in need of special
accommodations, please contact the Community Development Division at 394-
4181 so that appropriate auxiliary aides and services are available.






